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Town of Fairview 

Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting 

June 1, 2017 

 

 

 

The following Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee members were present:  Jerry Clontz, 

B.B. Haigler, Rachel Outen and Leon Whitley 

 

Others present:  Teresa Gregorius, Town Clerk 

 

Public Comments 
 

None 

 

Items of Business 
 

A. Discuss Lighting for Park   

 

Jerry Clontz reported that he spoke with a representative from Duke Energy regarding the types 

of lights available for the park as well as the pricing.  Mr. Haigler suggested the possibility of 

using decorative poles instead of the wood poles that were figured in the pricing from Duke 

Energy.  The Committee reviewed the information provided by Duke Energy and discussed 

various design options.    

 

Leon Whitley made a motion to bring before Council the request to purchase lighting for the 

park and also to authorize Jerry Clontz to make any decisions necessary regarding the pricing 

for decorative poles when the pricing information is ready.  Rachel Outen seconded the motion.    

Committee members Clontz, Haigler, Outen and Whitley voted yes (4-0). 

 

B. Review Applications for Committee Vacancy 

 

The Committee reviewed applications from Tom Eure and Michael Morgan for the vacancy on 

the Committee.    The Committee suggested recommending Tom Eure to the Council. 

 

C. Minutes 

B.B. Haigler made a motion to approve the May 11, 2017 regular meeting minutes.  Leon 

Whitley seconded the motion.  Committee members Clontz, Haigler, Outen and Whitley 

voted yes (4-0). 
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Committee Comments 
 

Jerry Clontz stated that he had received quotes to remove the wood from the burn piles at the 

back of the park from Mark Cash ($400) and Jordan Edwards ($275).  Mr. Clontz instructed Mr. 

Edwards to complete the job as soon as possible. 

 

Leon Whitley suggested that the Committee think about having a farmers market at the park 

once a week during the summer months. 

 

Jerry Clontz suggested speaking with the Union County Extension Agent to see about programs 

that could be done at the park or the meeting room, i.e. landscaping, gardening, canning, cooking 

etc.   

 

B.B. Haigler made a motion to adjourn.  Leon Whitley seconded the motion.  Committee 

members Clontz, Haigler, Outen and Whitley voted yes (4-0). 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________  ____________________________________ 

Teresa Gregorius     Jerry Clontz 

Town Clerk      Chairman 

 

 

 

Approved this 3rd day of August, 2017 
 

 


